PSED Review Steering Group – summary of fourth meeting
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Monday 25th March 2013

3:30 – 5:30pm
Summary
The fourth meeting of the independent Steering Group:

· updated the group on progress made on the review;

· received evidence from the equality and diversity practitioner roundtable and meetings held with trade unions and disability stakeholders;

· received a high level overview of current procurement procedures in Government, including equality issues relating to the PSED;
· received high level evidence about differing approaches to equality mainstreaming adopted by other countries and the costs and impact of these; and
· discussed the position of PSED in the devolved administrations.
Key points

· Progress made – Another roundtable has been held with equality and diversity practitioners from across the public sector. The group received evidence from this roundtable. The review team explained that they had postponed the inspectorates roundtable due to low attendee numbers. Members agreed that this was an important roundtable and will consider alternatives means of engaging this sector.
· The review team are organising site visits to public bodies, a voluntary sector organisation and a private sector organisation. The call for evidence is now live on the gov.uk website. Independent qualitative research is also underway
· Engagement activity – the steering group also received evidence from meetings that the review team have held with trade unions and disability stakeholders. It was noted that there would be further meetings with race and gender stakeholders.
· Procurement – the steering group agreed that all planned review activity should consider equalities paperwork and policies related to PSED (particularly in relation to public sector procurement processes) and the collection, retention and use of diversity data by public bodies, for example, in relation to goods, facilities and services. This will not be to the exclusion of other broader themes such as the role of guidance, costs/benefits, management of legal risk and compliance.
· International comparators - the steering group heard a range of approaches to mainstreaming equalities in other countries, some of which were legislative, some non-legislative. There was little clear evidence on the costs and impacts that the differing approaches have had and it was also difficult to articulate a causal link between initiatives and outcomes. This work may be particularly important to develop as the steering group considers options for the review, as we may be able to learn from what appears to work well in other countries.
· Devolved administrations – the steering group received a paper setting out the different specific duties in Scotland and Wales. The review team are organising separate roundtables in the devolved administrations to meet with their stakeholders. There was recognition from members that there would be a high level of resistance to changing the PSED in both Wales and Scotland.
